Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: zero hours contracts
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please advise the current number of staff you have employed on "zero
hours contract".

Please classify according to the official definition: "They are on
call to work when you need them. You do not have to give them work.
They do not have to do work when asked."

https://www.gov.uk/contract-types-and-employer-responsibilities/zero-hour-contracts
Answer:
By pure definition, the Council does not use zero hours contracts.  The definition of a zero hours contract is where an organisation employs an individual on unspecified contract hours and expects a degree of obligation in return (i.e. requiring an individual to take up assignments when offered, expecting them to be available for work or requiring an individual to not take up work with another employer).  

The Council does, however, employ casual staff who have no specified hours of work, but these do not qualify as zero hours contracts as there is no obligation on the Council’s part to offer work, no obligation on the part of the casual employee to take up work and no bar on an individual seeking other employment elsewhere.

Therefore, the number of casual staff currently held on our HR system is 628, however the number of casuals that carried out work in September were 338.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
